Regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, June 12, 2007 at 7 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Kaufman, Sylvia Riegel, John Schaffer 



Clerk/Treasurer

Mertie Pozzi



Attorney


Frank Como



Guests



See Sheet

Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:01 PM. Pledge of Allegiance. Roll Call taken.  Guests were given the privilege of the floor. Nathan Stevens, 24 Mill Street was concerned with his water bill and it being so high. He had broken pipes and his usage was 28484 cubic foot. The board will get back to Nathan with a conclusion from Supervisor Bill Foster, and Trustee Kaufman. Ed Nizlowski came with an update on the trees in the village. There are 450 trees within the village Right of way. The next step is to get some teams together and identify each tree with location, age, condition, and what species it is. Judy Eldridge, President of Tiller & Toilers spoke about some concerns of sidewalks and doors on the Municipal Building. She asked if she could request an outside faucet for watering plants. The Mayor stated that the board would take it under advisement. She also asked if the village would be willing to pay for a replacement tree for the village green? The board all agreed to pay for the tree. Joan Knapp spoke about seeding needed in front of the Library, and the parking area in front of the Municipal Building. Would like to see these things done before the August 11th dedication of the Municipal building and Library being place on the National Historic Registry.

MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved (with revisions from 80” to read 80’) as presented with a motion by Schaffer, seconded by DeHaas. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.

BILLS:
Presented and approved in the amount of

$ 32,464.77 from abstract numbers 157, 158 and 159 with a Motion by DeHaas, seconded by Riegel. Carried.

WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – No members present. Mayor spoke regarding the meeting of the presentation of the draft water report from Hunt Engineering and let the board know they would be coming forward with the report after some revisions are made. Trout Ponds Bridge & Path will be removed from the agenda for the time being. We have too may other, more important things that need to be attended to for now.

Sidewalk committee was present to discuss their thoughts of the current law for sidewalk repair, and the committee voted to leave the law as it is. They will have a meeting on July 21st to discuss the replacement of NEW sidewalks. The board thought a need for a permit, at no charge, would be appropriate to assist Public Works with timeframe of forms and water shutoffs as well as Code Enforcement to know someone is repairing or replacing the sidewalks. It was also suggested that an agreement for use of forms would be as good idea.

Demolition of 3 Maple Ave. The clerk called for four quotes. One business does not do asbestos surveys and two others did not respond. The Clerk put in a second call to the two that didn’t respond and still no response two weeks later. The one that did respond gave an approximate quote of 

$ 2,731.00.

Municipal rents are set but NTYL is still in question and will be brought back to the board next month. Board authorized the change of the facilities use form to $250,000 for insurance needed, if required. Bring the revised form back to the board next month.

Attorney Como has not heard anything from Chesapeake Gas & Oil Drilling. Will be taken off the work in progress list.   

NEW BUSINESS:
Discussion took place regarding a previous Site Plan for The Treasure Chest. The Business permit for The Treasurer Chest is approved subject to the previously existing Site plan, and in accordance of the previous Site Plan, with a motion by Riegel, seconded by Kaufman. Roll call vote Schaffer, Kaufman, DeHaas, Riegel, and Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.

RESOLUTION # 29-07
Approving Summer Recreation Employees                    (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Kaufman. Roll call vote. Schaffer, Kaufman, DeHaas, Riegel, and Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.

RESOLUTION # 30-07
Increase of Budget (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Schaffer, seconded by Riegel. Roll call vote. Schaffer, Kaufman, DeHaas, Riegel, and Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.

RESOLUTION # 31-07
Approval of accepted Asbestos survey (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Schaffer, seconded by DeHaas. Roll call vote. Schaffer, Kaufman, DeHaas, Riegel, and Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:                      
Code Enforcement – Virtue – No Report


Public Works – Foster – New Mower is in, and it saves half the time. Blocks are placed on Rock Street. New service lines are completed on Bridge Street, and road repaired. Trout Ponds raked, rolled, and seeded.  Meet with DEC regarding our dumpsite on Rock Street. We may not be able to continue with brush and may need permits to use it for compost.

 
Mayor – Tornatore – Mayor spoke about the doors on the Municipal Building and turned it over to Joan Knapp. She mentioned that this building, along with the Library are on the National Historic Registry, and the doors on the municipal building were originally wooden. Discussion took place regarding the maintenance of wooden doors. Wooden doors will cost $ 450.00 plus the cost to remove old and install new. Supervisor Foster is looking into the additional cost for those things.

                                                                        Received a letter from NYS DOT rejecting the request for reduction of speed on Main Street.







Personnel – Schaffer – No Report. 


Planning – DeHaas - No Report.

Board of Appeals – DeHaas – No Report.


Building and Grounds – Kaufman – Already has been discussed.


REAP – DeHaas – Hired an Executive Director.


Parks – Kaufman – Asked if there were any problems with vandalism in the bathrooms at Trout Ponds Park.


Youth – Kaufman – No Report.


Library – Riegel -  Luann Whirl, Patti Schaffer, and Sylvia Riegel had attended a class for the grant they are currently applying for, for the Library handicap accessibility. Fingerlakes Systems will also work closely with them. They are in the process of creating a committee. Library has to apply and receive the grant even though it is a village building. The library and preservation planning committees are committed and need community support. A meeting will be held at the library on June 18th with the architect, and the village board may be asked to attend. 


Police – Schaffer – To date there have been 129 vehicle stops. 11 complaints, 89 property checks, and two parking tickets. 1 arrest. Discussion concerning vandalism on Main Street was discussed and the Mayor stated that anyone knowing of anyone interested in chairing a neigborhood watch program to please let us know. 


Child Protection – Kaufman - No Report.


Attorney – Como - No Report.


Clerk – Pozzi – Water bills went out and are accepted until Friday, June 15th without a penalty. Summer Entertainment is all set with three bands playing this summer at the Trout Ponds. We will advertise by placing 1000 flyer in bags at Hollenbeck’s, placing 5 free advertisings with papers, TV, or Internet. Hanging 10 to 15 posters throughout the village, and running an ad in the Owego Pennysaver. Newsletters go out July 1st and we are hoping to have the website up and running by then so we can put something in the newsletter to let everyone know about it.

EXECUTIVE SESSION for personnel at 9:50 PM with a motion by Schaffer, seconded by Riegel. Carried. Returned to regular session at 10:07 PM.

 RESOLUTION # 32-07
Completion of employee probation (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Riegel, seconded by Schaffer. Roll call vote. Schaffer, Kaufman, DeHaas, Riegel, and Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No.  Carried.

Motion by Kaufman, seconded by Schaffer to adjourn at 10:10 PM. Carried.

Mertie Pozzi

Clerk-Treasurer

